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We would like to express our concern at the high level of hidden poverty in farming communities in rural Victoria.

Farmers have traditionally been asset rich and income poor but this has been exacerbated by seven years of low rainfall and poor seasons.  In addition to their normal interest and loan repayments farmers have been burdened with production costs for failed crops.  Costs have to be paid up front while returns do not come in until after harvest.  In the best of times many farms show a poor return for their capital investment.  With this last failed harvest even the best-managed properties are suffering.

Recent fires have highlighted the fact that with no income many have let their various Insurance and Fire Insurance policy payments lapse with dire consequences.  They are not covered for stock and fodder losses and face high replacement costs because of the drought.

Many farmers have to make difficult decisions.  They either spend more money on water and feed than their stock are worth or they sell off their breeding stock with loss of potential income when conditions improve.  With no income from last season’s crop they will have to borrow money to plant next year’s crop with no guarantee of a better season next time.

Many farming families do not qualify for Centrelink assistance because of their assets, yet they have no income to live on.  Families needing assistance with feeding and clothing their children have approached our Group Presidents in many areas.  With the current difficult situation there is a lot of stress and tension in families.  This leads to family breakdown and to increased incidents of domestic violence and suicide rates.

Exceptional Circumstances assistance needs to be widely and rapidly made available in rural communities.  Often the terms of eligibility are so narrow that very few people actually qualify for assistance.  Drought breaking rains in the near future will not immediately ease the economic hardship.

For the whole community we feel that increased funding on education is vital to assisting children overcome the handicap of poverty.  We would like to see an expansion of the Disadvantaged Schools Program.

We would also like to see an increase in community capacity building programs to encourage all members of our society to productively participate in community life.

